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Vermont State Council Officers 
  
State Chaplain   Fr. Timothy Naples 

State Deputy   Tom Herbst, Jr 

State Secretary  Steve Shover 

State Treasure    Jim Michael  
State Advocate         Nick Conti 

State Warden                    David Shepard 

Immediate Past State Deputy  Michael Patnode 

Program Director  Bill LaCroix 

Membership Director  Ed Nuttall 

Church Director  Thomas Headley 

Community Director  Christopher Curran 

Council Director  William Robie  

Family Director  Bernard Perron 

Youth Director  Nick Conti 

Brother Knights, 

Summer has come and gone. Where has it 

gone? It truly is hard to believe that we are now 

in September and the cold long months of 

winter are just around the corner. Another thing 

that is just around the corner are Church Drives. 

Are you and your Councils ready? I hope so. I 

say this because I had hoped we would have had 

a great month of August but we did not. 

. Supreme is only showing us as having admitted one new member for the 

month. Well I know we will have a stellar September. I won’t say how I know 

this (I am sure some of you know how) but I know we will.  My goal for intake 

this month is 10, it is not a goal set by Supreme but one I set myself. Another 

goal I have set for myself is to see at least 5 Council’s in the state bring in new 

members this month. Who’s with me on working for these goals? I hope 

everyone is. 

 The beginning of August I spent time in Baltimore for the 

Supreme Convention. It was a nice time spent with a lot of really nice people 

from all over the world. I met up with State Deputies from my class and had 

dinner with them and caught up with them. We shared experiences from our 

First month on the job and learned from each other what was and wasn’t 

working for us. I was definitely an eye opener for many of us. I also spent time 

with the Vermont delegation. We really had a great time together. We shared 

many meals together and laughs as well. Whether we were eating and laughing 

at Bubba Gump’s while trying to stump our waitress with trivia from Forest 

Gump or enjoying steak at Fogo De Choa’s (more than likely spelled 

completely wrong), or attempting sushi for the first and only time (that would 

be me) many laughs were shared between us all. 



. It was truly a wonderful experience for not only myself but all of us. I am looking forward to 

next year’s Convention in Minneapolis already knowing the fun time that awaits for us there. 

 This month I plan on doing a lot more Council visits. I already have several 

scheduled and will be adding more to the list. I will let Grand Knights and District Deputies know 

when I will be coming to their Councils. This will be a very busy month for me as I have booked 

every Saturday for one thing or another plus just about every Monday through Thursday with 

visits. At the end of the month I will be traveling to New Haven again for the annual College 

Conference. This year will be special for the College Conference and for those of us attending 

from Norwich University as Brian Stringer, FDD#6 is on the Advisory Board, which is the first 

time anyone from Vermont has served on the Board. Congratulations and Good Luck Brian. 

 In closing let’s prepare to better ourselves, our council’s, our order and OUR 

CHURCH. We all know we can do better. Remember BE NOT AFRAID.  

  

Vivat Jesus! 

Thomas Herbst, Jr. 

State Deputy 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

“2019 300 CLUB” 
  
Brother Knights; 
  
All of the “2019 300 CLUB” tickets have been mailed to the 
Grand Knights of your council. Because all of the tickets were 
sold last year, there are no extra tickets available at this time. If 
you have someone that is interested in getting a ticket, I ask that 
you get all of their information and money so I can put them on 
a waiting list and when a tickets becomes available, I will assign 
them a number. 
Good luck and lets have another TOTAL SALES year. 
  
Vivat Jesus 
Maurice Noel  PSD/FDM 
300 Club Chairman 



Worthy Sir Knights,  

 

It is September all ready, can you believe it?  At least our weather has cooled down some.  

Many of you took much needed vacation, me included, and now it’s back to the grind stone.  

This year will not be an easy one but if we truly believe in our Order’s motto, “Charity, Unity, 

Fraternity, and Patriotism” and their deep-rooted meanings, WE can and will survive. 

I attended the 136th anniversary of the Supreme Convention in Baltimore on August 7-9 and 

was honored to participate in the Honor Guard during the opening and daily Masses and the 

State Dinner.  What a great convention it was.  We were introduced to the new Faith in Action 

Model and its connection to building up the Domestic Church and strengthening our Catholic 

Faith.  Check out the website www.kofc.org and the August and September Columbia 

Magazines for more information.  There was no mentioning of the official uniform during the 

convention as we were reminded this was a 3rd Degree Order Convention.   

Our Supreme Master held a 2-day meeting of the 4th Degree Order with the Convention 

attending Vice Supreme Masters on August 9-10th.  During this meeting the selection of new 

and reappointed District Masters were announced.  I received my reappointment letter in the 

mail and have accepted my reappointed for another 2-year term.  I am sure the new uniform 

issue was a major topic during their meeting.  The report from our Vice Supreme Master’s 

meeting will be discussed during our 4th Degree Bishop James A. Healy Provincial Meeting 

on September 8th with our Provincial District Masters and State Deputies.  I will pass on what 

I learn. 

Sir Knights, we are in the final month of the first quarter of the new fraternal year which 

means submission of your Forms 186 and 1351 and scheduling your Assembly Officers 

Installation dates have past.  Please expedite getting me my copies and your requested 

installation date if not already done.   

I wish all Brothers and Sir Knights continued success as you strive to keep your council and 

assembly as active as possible despite the many obstacles that exist today.  I ask you to be a 

stronger arm and presence in your Councils and Assemblies, both need your help in making 

them stronger. 

Continue to pray the 54-Day Novena for our Nation rosary, for the devil is relentless as the 

chaos continues. 

Hope to see many of you during the Exemplification on the 16th. 

Vivat Jesus!  

George Piette 

georgepiette@gmail.com 

802-323-2470    

http://www.kofc.org/
mailto:georgepiette@gmail.com


Message from Supreme Knight 
 

August 21, 2018 

 

Worthy Chaplains and Dear Brother Knights,  

 

The issues that have come to light concerning sexual abuse by Archbishop Theodore McCarrick 

and in the Pennsylvania Grand Jury Report are cause for grave concern among Catholics and 

Brother Knights. Many feel deeply betrayed by those whom they long held in high regard. Such 

concerns are shared not just in the United States, but in Europe, Latin America and elsewhere. 

  

These sins of commission and omission have sent the Church we love, the Church we serve and 

the Church that Jesus Christ established into convulsions. Sadly, the disgrace not only is borne 

by the perpetrators, it hurts us all, as does the silence of shepherds who have ignored the cries 

of their flocks. 

  

There are many wonderful and faithful laborers in the vineyard of the Lord among our priests 

and bishops. However, it is clear that in addition to devastating criminal acts, we have seen 

many other moral failings by clergy that represent a crisis of commitment to the Gospel. Too 

often the needs of victims have been subordinated to a distorted sense of mercy toward the 

perpetrators or an instinct for clerical self-preservation. The sexual acts — both criminal and 

non-criminal — highlight the need to recover a respect for and a renewed commitment to the 

priestly promises of celibacy.   

 The Knights of Columbus has supported the pastoral and charitable work of our bishops and 

priests since our founding by the Venerable Father Michael McGivney. We understand that the 

priest should lead the parish and the bishop should be the center of unity in a diocese.  But we 

— like all Catholics — are painfully aware of the wreckage that ensues when elements of this 

leadership are abdicated by evil actions whether directly perpetrated or covered up. 

  

Now, the Knights of Columbus — laymen, priests and chaplains together — will have an 

important role to play in rebuilding the Church. We must 

commit the Knights of Columbus to work for repentance, reform and rebuilding of the 

Church. 

  

Repentance should include a full accounting of the misdeeds by those who have committed 

them. Archbishop McCarrick and others at fault owe us a full account of their actions, 

motivations and cover-ups. After years of having us confess to them, it is now time for them 

to come clean about what they have done and what they have failed to do. 

  

This will also help increase the recognition that clerical sexual abuse is a global problem that 

must be addressed at the highest levels of the Catholic Church. Moreover, priests and bishops 

who refuse to live according to their promises of celibacy should be removed from public 

ministry, not out of retribution, but for the protection of the faithful and to prevent future 

variations of the scandal we now suffer. 



Now is the time for all brother Knights to stand steadfast in faith, as Catholics and as 

gentlemen. We will assist priests, bishops and our fellow Catholics in helping the Church chart 

a course for the future that puts Christ at the center, so that truly we may say, “Thy will be done 

on earth as it is in heaven.” This is the moment in which Knights — including in a special way 

our priest members — can be part of a great renewal for good in our Church. And as we strive 

to follow the Lord more closely in the days ahead, may he deliver us from every evil and in his 

mercy graciously grant his Church peace and unity. In closing, know that your faithful witness 

and sacrifice can bring inspiration and hope to millions of your fellow Catholics. It will be 

needed in the days ahead more than ever before.  And to every priest and bishop whose 

commitment and dedication to our Order and to our Church has been faithful and exemplary, 

please accept my gratitude in both a personal way and on behalf of the Knights of Columbus. 

  

Let each one of us prayerfully invoke the intercession of the Blessed Virgin Mary, so that in the 

words of St. Maximilian Kolbe, our hearts "would be cleansed and themselves become 

immaculate, similar and like unto her own heart." 

  

Fraternally, Carl A. Anderson Supreme Knight 

Knights of Columbus • 1 Columbus  

The following was sent to the State Chaplain by the 
Diocesan Director of Evangelization and Catechesis  

 

"Dear Fr. Naples and the Knights of Columbus,  

 

Thank you so much for your generosity and support for the Diocesan Year of the 

Family Conference Aug. 25th, 2018 in Montpelier.  I have just finished reading 

through the evaluations, which were incredibly positive.  Over and over I read 

how inspired it left attendees and how they looked forward to taking these 

concrete ideas back to their parish families and communities.   Indeed, the event 

itself, as I noted in my remarks at the conference, felt like a family 

gathering.  That was something also noted in the evaluation comments.  While we 

have much work to do yet, we do so together, strengthening each other, and 

counting on the Grace and strength of the Lord. May the Lord continue to bless 

and guide your efforts in your parishes and as members of the Knights of 

Columbus!  

 

Sincerely yours in Christ,  

 

Dcn. Phil Lawson" 



State Secretary’s Corner 
As I sit here writing this, we are yet going through another heat wave in our beautiful State of 

Vermont. Please try and remember those folks who live alone or have no one to check on them 

as this heat can be brutal on our older generation. While your check in with these folks, inquire 

if they might need any assistance in moving their air-conditioners out of their windows as fall 

approaches. 

This past month has been relatively quiet for your State Secretary with the exception of posting 

monies collected from various councils throughout the State for your 1st half per capita and 

charity assessment. To date, we have received payments from 17 councils, so we still have 

quite a few councils who have not submitted their checks (just a gentle reminder).  

PSD Peter Laramie is in the process of finalizing the State Directory for the fraternal year and 

for those of you with internet access, this will be available for you in the very near future.  

Your State Council has found a new space for our monthly meetings: the Burlington 

International Airport has agreed to allow us to use one of their conference rooms at no charge! 

Plus they have agreed to give us parking vouchers, so the parking is free too! Thank you Gene 

Richards from the airport for making this happen. 

Voucher Report: there was one voucher written for August 

Voucher #0008 – Mike Patnode (reimbursement for State Officer’s Installation 

Receipt Report:  

Receipt 0001 - $371.13 per capita and charity assessment 

Receipt 0002 - $3,120.52 per capita and charity assessment 

Receipt 0003 - $3,207.51 per capita and charity assessment 

Your State Council had scheduled a meeting in August with our MPC, but due to many 

conflicts, this did not come to fruition. We do have a meeting scheduled for September 15 th at 

1:00 PM at the airport. The highlights from this meeting will be in the next State Secretary’s 

Corner. 

ULTRASOUND UPDATE:  Supreme has approved our request and has given us the go ahead 

to begin fund raising for a mobile unit to be used by Aspire Together, a pregnancy center in 

Burlington. Our State Deputy and I have opened an account for this and to date we have 

$500.00 in this account. Supreme will be paying for the actual ultrasound machine, but we as 

Knights need to raise roughly $50,000.00 for a van that will hold the machine which will then 

be used throughout the State of Vermont. I remind you of Worthy Supreme Knight Carl 

Anderson’s address at our most recent convention: “statistics have proved that an ultrasound 

machine will SAVE over 25 babies per week”!!!  I told Deb Couture, the Executive Director of 

Aspire Together that this may take us a few years to achieve, but we are committed to save as 

many babies as we possibly can. If your Council wants to hold a fund raiser for this, by all 

means, please do so. If you as a Knight and a catholic want to contribute, please consider doing 

so. A letter will be drafted soon and sent to all Councils in the jurisdiction of Vermont 

encouraging you to help with this fundraising effort. Checks should be made payable to: VT 

State Knights of Columbus and mailed to me, State Secretary, 106 Marion’s Way, Williston, 

VT 05495.  Thank you in advance for your help, your consideration and your donation! 

That’s all for this time! 

Steve Shover 

State Secretary 



PERSONAL NOTE 

With the latest news of the “priest scandal” from the Grand Jury in Philadelphia, and the latest 

letter from Cardinal Vigano, our Church is in the midst of some serious issues. Before I say 

anything else on this subject, please note that what I am writing is from me directly, a fellow 

Knight, and a fellow Catholic. These are my (Steve Shover) views and are NOT the views of 

the Knights of Columbus, the State Council or the Supreme Council.  

The first and most disheartening aspect of these latest allegations is (and are) the victims of 

these outrageous abuses, including most recently those allegations brought forth in relationship 

to  St. Joseph’s Orphanage in Burlington.  

Any child abused by a trusted member of the Church has been scarred for life and we (as 

Catholics and Christians) cannot and should NOT look at these victims with a blind eye; after 

all they are our brothers and sisters in Christ! We NEED to pray for all these people, even 

though they suffered many years ago from abuse.  These scars may have somewhat healed, but 

bringing the issues back to the fore front is reliving the pain and suffering all over again. It’s 

similar to scraping your arm or your leg and at first, it bleeds like a waterfall. With time, that 

wound will begin to heal and a scab will take its place. Now, it’s as though the scab has 

returned and the media is literally ripping these scabs off and the individuals involved are 

feeling the pain all over again and are bleeding like that waterfall! 

Our Worthy Supreme Knight, Carl Anderson wrote a lengthy article recently and it is well 

worth the read. Our Shepard, Bishop Christopher Coyne wrote a letter and it was read at all 

parishes in the Diocese of Burlington last Sunday. We as Knights CANNOT sit idly by, for this 

is OUR Church. 

Again, we MUST pray for these victims that Our Lord will somehow bring healing and love to 

them at a time when they need it the most. Please PRAY for them! 

On the other side of this ordeal, the abusers, yes, our priests have crossed the line and because 

of their position in the Church, many of them have “gotten away with it” or were simply 

moved from parish to parish. We all know that this was (and is) a coverup by the authorities 

that we put our faith and trust in. However, did not Jesus Himself say: “we are all sinners”, 

whether a priest, a lawyer, a doctor, a teacher or anyone else who has committed these 

offenses. Our priests have been placed in a position where we go to them for spiritual counsel, 

the sacrament of reconciliation and they are to act “in persona Christ”, the person of Christ. If 

you look at the percentages of those priests who have committed these crimes, the numbers 

may astound you, BUT we STILL have HOLY and GOOD priests in our midst and through all 

of this, they are suffering as well.  

As Knights, we NEED to let our priests know that we have their backs and are here to support 

them in anyway that is needed in order for them to continue to be our spiritual leaders. We 

need to bring healing to them, but more importantly, we NEED to PRAY for them like we’ve 

never prayed before. On your way to work, say a decade of the Rosary, when you take a break 

from work, say an Our Father for their intentions. The list can go on and on as to what we can 

NOW do for our priests in the entire Diocese of Burlington. The next time you see your local 

parish priest, give him a pat on the back, or even a warm hug and thank him for all that does 

for your local Church. Let him know that he is appreciated and respected. 

FOOTNOTE: I need to say it again my fellow knights that the views expressed here are my 

own and not the State Council. I simply felt within my heart that something needed and had to 

be said. Thank you. 

  

Steve Shover 
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Vocations 
                                  The Future of Our Church 
 

SUMMER is almost over and September and the fall season is upon us! 

Keep the faith alive by supporting our seminarians and postulants. As the strong 

right arm of the church, the Knights of Columbus are committed to providing moral, 

financial and spiritual support to future priests and religious at all stages of their 

formation. 

The Knights of Columbus stand in solidarity with our priests and religious. Through 

this program, council and parish families will raise funds to support seminarians in 

their area. For every $500 given to an individual, the Supreme Council will refund 

the council or assembly $100. The maximum refund a council or assembly can 

receive is $400 per individual supported. Though financial support is vitally 

important, it is not the only aspect of RSVP. Councils are also called to provide their 

“adopted” seminarian or religious aspirant with moral support and prayers for their 

success.  

Our Refund Support Vocations Program (RSVP)  Scholarship money is used by 

seminarians and those in religious formation for books, car insurance and 

maintenance, travel during vacations, clerical clothing, emergency expenditures and 

other living expenses.  

The future of our church is directly tied to people answering God’s call to a religious 

vocation.  The RSVP (Refund Support Vocations Program) has been and is the 

primary program through which Knights of Columbus councils, assemblies and 

circles participate in an organized manner in supporting vocations to the priesthood 

and religious life.  The Church, especially here in Vermont as we all know faces a 

crisis of vocations to the priesthood and religious life. As Knights we need to 

intensify our vocational promotion. The future of our church is directly tied to 

people answering God’s call to a religious vocation. Promoting vocations to the 

priesthood and religious life is one of our highest priorities of the Knights of 

Columbus. 

The 2018 – 2019  Seminarian Directory is listed below Please support our 

Seminarians . Also the three Vietnamese Seminarians who are in Pastoral 

Language Program . They do not come under the RSVP program but do need 

our Monetary support and prayers. 

Priests, Brothers, Nuns…They need us, we need them…Vocations are 

everybody’s business. Pray for Vocations. 

Fraternally, 

Jerry Bean, PSD, FDM                                            

State Vocations Chairman                                       



















Raising Awareness About Life Insurance  
 

Each September since 2003 has been designated as Life Insurance Awareness Month. Like most 

awareness-raising campaigns, Life Insurance Awareness Month was created because there is an 

overwhelming lack of understanding of life insurance, its uses, its benefits, and its variations 

among the general public. Each year, the Life Insurance Market Research Association (LIMRA) 

puts out the results from a recent survey, and unfortunately, the numbers they report continue to 

be discouraging.  

A recent survey found that a majority of those surveyed were uncomfortable with the economy 

and the uncertainty it brings, yet they did not seek professional assistance. Maybe they spoke 

with their friends and family. Maybe they hoped the instability would go away on its own. 

Maybe they did not know to whom to turn.  

If you fall into this category, please remember that as a member of the Knights of Columbus, 

you have a full-time, professional agent you can call your own. My primary responsibility is the 

care and service of your family’s life insurance, retirement and long-term care needs. I’ll answer 

your questions because I want your decisions to be informed ones. I want to help.  

Another LIMRA statistic said 43 percent of people did not buy life insurance because they worry 

about “making the wrong decision.” Talk with me and you’ll understand that the only wrong 

decision was not purchasing sooner to protect your family’s future. 

  

Dave Giuliani 

802-272-6009 

david.giuliani@kofc.org 





 A golf tournament to help fund Camp Ta-Kum-Ta  will take place on September 19, 2018 at the 

Williston Golf Club , Williston, VT.  

Camp Ta-Kum-Ta provides challenging, extraordinary experiences in a safe and loving 

environment for children who have or have had cancer and their families. Camp exists for 

Vermont and Northern New York children, (including other out-of-state children who are treated 

in Vermont), at no cost to their families.  https://www.takumta.org/  Tournament details attached. 

https://www.takumta.org/




Brother Knights 
I thank you for all of your articles and 
making this newsletter a success 
I ask that all of you District Deputies and 
Grand Knights to PLEASE forward this 
newsletter at your Council members. 
Send articles to msnoel @charter.net 
  
NEXT ISSUE DUE OCTOBER 1, 2018 


